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31st May 2019 
 
 
Ms Cathy Mannion 
Commissioner 
Commission for Aviation Regulation 
3rd Floor Alexandra House 
Earlsfort Terrace  
Dublin 2  
D02 W773 
 
 
Dear Ms. Mannion,  
 
I am writing to you on behalf of the Cork Airport Development Council (CADC). The CADC was formed 
in 2014, at the behest of the Minister for Transport, Tourism and Sport, to provide regional input and 
support to Cork Airport on its business strategy, and comprises representatives from local 
management and daa Board, regional and tourism businesses, and policy groups.  

In fulfilling its role, the CADC’s focus is on ensuring common understanding of the issues, opportunities 
and operating performance of Cork Airport, and driving coordinated action to further develop the 
airport, and deliver sustainable traffic growth. 

Over the last four years, the CADC has engaged strongly with Cork Airport to achieve a turnaround in 
its traffic and financial position. We are extremely concerned that the recently published Draft 
Determination on Airport Charges for Dublin, which is proposing more than a 20% reduction in airport 
charges at Dublin Airport in 2020, will have a significant effect on the market price of airport charges 
at Cork and other airports throughout Ireland. In turn, this would have detrimental implications for 
Cork with respect to its traffic, future development, and its finances. Indeed, such a decision would 
potentially reduce annual revenues at Cork Airport by over €4m per annum, undermining Cork’s 
recent recovery, with significant negative impacts for the entire region.  

We have requested the Managing Director of Cork Airport to seek an urgent meeting with you, to 
explain the effect of these proposals on the financial viability of Cork Airport, including its comparative 
position with Dublin Airport. We acknowledge and understand that the negative effects of this 
Determination on Cork Airport are likely inadvertent – however, it is critical to note that this is a very 
real unintended consequence of your draft proposal and is a serious matter for us at a time when we 
are all striving to turn a corner from the setbacks experienced by Cork Airport in recent years. We ask 
that our concerns be fully addressed during the consultation period to ensure that all airports in 
Ireland continue to grow on an economically viable basis for the benefit of tourism and business in 
the regions.  

 

Issued on behalf of the members of the Cork Airport Development Council: 
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Conor Healy   CEO, Cork Chamber 
Philip Gillivan   President, Cork Business Association 
Ann Doherty   CEO, Cork City Council 
Tim Lucey    CEO, Cork County Council 
John Mullins   CEO, Amarenco Solar, Chairman Port of Cork 
Joe O’Flynn   General Secretary, SIPTU 
Claire Nash   Nash 19 Restaurant  
Annmarie O’Sullivan  AM O’Sullivan PR 
Bob Savage   Vice President, Dell EMC 
Aaron Mansworth  Trigon Hotel Group 
Emma O’Brien   Partner, Collins, Brooks Solicitors 
Jim Woulfe   CEO Dairygold 
Prof Patrick O’Shea  President, UCC 
Niall MacCarthy   Managing Director, Cork Airport  
Eric Nolan   daa Worker Director  
Dalton Philips    CEO, daa Group plc. 
Gerry Walsh Non-Exec Director-daa, Director Vermilion Oil & 

Gas, Chairman CADC 
 

 


	Cork Airport Response 
	2019-05-31 Cork Airport Dev. Council to CAR
	2019-06-05 Cork Airport to CAR



